
MINUTES 

Government & Public Sector Lawyers Section 

Thursday, December 7, 2017 • Noon • ISB Law Center, 525 West Jefferson, Boise 

I. Call to Order, Introductions 

Chairperson Emily MacMaster called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m., followed by an introduction of 
new members.  

II. Minutes of October 5 and November 2 meetings 

Texie Evans Montoya moved for approval of the October 5, 2017 meeting minutes.  Adam Dingeldein 
seconded.  Motion carried. 

Ms. Evans Montoya moved for approval of the November 2, 2017 meeting minutes.  Mr. Deingeldein 
seconded.  Motion carried. 

III.  ACE Annual Report and 2018 Budget Request  

Rebekah Cude, ACE co-chair, presented an update on ACE’s activities, beginning with an overview of the 
groups or activities that ACE supports (We the People, Idaho Law Foundation Mock Trial Program, and 
the YMCA Youth in Government Program).  ACE was awarded a community grant from the U.S. District 
and Bankruptcy Courts for the District of Idaho, to be used for a journalist institute.  ACE’s other notable 
accomplishments included: 

• Organizing the “I (Heart) Civics” CLE in February 2017, which ACE co-hosted with the University 
of Idaho at the ILJLC 

• The Hilarity for Charity event, which continues to be a success 
• Editing and updating the “Turning 18 in Idaho” brochure 
• Deploying members, colleagues and friends to Law Day, Constitution Day, and the We the 

People state and national competitions 
• Presenting at Renaissance High School and Cole Valley Christian School 

On behalf of ACE, Ms. Cude requested a renewal of the $2,000 in financial support that the GPSL section 
provided last year.  This amount includes: 

• $150 for website-related expenses (bi-annual domain fee, web architect, etc.) 
• $200 for marketing expenses for events, including sponsor recognition materials 
• $1650 for operating expenses for the Hilarity for Charity event. 

There was also discussion regarding linking the Section’s website to ACE. 

ACE’s next meeting will be December 21, 2017 at the ILJLC, in the third floor conference room. 



Bryan Norton moved to provide $2,000 in financial support for ACE in the next year.  Adam Dingeldein 
seconded.  Motion carried. 

IV.  Financial Report 

The financial report was deferred until the January 2018 meeting  

V.  New Business 

Ms. Evans Montoya reported on the Section-sponsored Drone CLE, held on November 17, 2017.  There 
were 44 paid registrants (17 in person, 27 on webcast), for a total of $2,207 in CLE fees.  Of that amount, 
$1,167 will go to pay Idaho State Bar fees; $306 to the videographer, and $46 for food, for a net profit of 
$739.  The video of the CLE is available for viewing on the ISB website. 

VI.  CLE 

Pamela Howland with Idaho Employment Lawyers, PLLC presented a ½ hour CLE entitled “Employment 
Law Year End Review – 2017.” 

VI. Adjournment 

Chairperson MacMaster adjourned the meeting at 1:00 p.m. 


